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FOR THE IMMEDIATE ATTENTION OF YOUR CLUB CAPTAIN

BOAT IDENTIFICATION

As you will be aware from the recent report in Regatta magazine, the ARA Council approved on 16th April 2005 the recommendation that all boats, including launches, using the Tideway part of the river Thames, whether for racing, training or recreation, must be identifiable as outlined below:

· By the three-letter code, as issued and used in the National Championships and recorded on the ARA’s website, together with a three digit fleet number (including zeros) as determined by the Club i.e. GBR 021. A list of all clubs and their three-letter code is included in this mailing.

· Lettering shall be in capitals, in a regular sans serif (Arial “style”) font, with a minimum height 6cm and clearly readable (in a contrasting colour) on both port and starboard bow, saxboard or vertical surface.

Further Requirements and Guidance

· In order to row on the tidal Thames, Clubs must complete the identification of their boats (including private craft) within six weeks of the date of this notice.  Letters and numbers can be purchased for as little as 25 pence each.
· All craft being used, whether from a host club or simply from the bank, must be identified as described above – racing and training boats, recreational boats, safety and coaching launches and private craft.

· All visiting club craft, including their members’ private craft, must also be identifiable as described above.
· Clubs must keep, readily available, an up-to-date list of their fleet number/boat reference, besides that issued to any member with a privately owned boat. 
· Club members with private craft who move clubs must change the identification code to that issued by their new club before taking to the water. 

· Clubs who are not based on the Thames Tideway, but either occasionally train or compete on this water, only need to add the identification code to the boats they use for this purpose and keep an up-to-date list of the fleet number/boat reference.

· The Thames Regional Rowing Council will administer compliance and boats without the identification coding will not be allowed in Tideway competition.

The Port of London Authority regulations require boats to be identified by a “name”. The Thames RWSA has been assured that this identification system is acceptable to the PLA as a substitute for a name.  As clubs are responsible for educating and training their members in navigation and good practice on the water, the PLA and the Thames Regional Rowing Council are keen to be able to easily identify both the club and boat. The suggested “number plate” identification achieves this and will also be an easy point of reference for other water users, besides the general public. Boat identification is one of several recommendations, following the recent independent risk assessment of the Thames between Putney and Teddington, undertaken by the Salvage Association.

Stuart Ward – ARA Hon. Water Safety Adviser – 17th June 2005
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